

DANIEL P. MCCOY
COUNTY EXECUTIVE

COUNTY OF ALBANY OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE 112 STATE STREET ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207-2021 (518) 447-7040 - FAX (518) 447-5589 WWW.ALBANYCOUNTY.COM

MICHAEL P. MCLAUGHLIN, JR.
DEPUTY COUNTY EXECUTIVE

July 21st, 2025

Honorable Joanne Cunningham Chair, Albany County Legislature 112 State St. Rm. 710 Albany, NY 12207

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham,

FEMA requires state, local, tribal and territorial governments to have approved and adopted hazard mitigation plans to be eligible for certain types of non-emergency disaster assistance, including funding for mitigation projects. Jurisdictions must update their hazard mitigation plans and resubmit them for FEMA approval every five years to remain eligible. The County Executive's Office is seeking authorization for approval and adoption of the County All-Hazard Mitigation Plan that has been in development. The plan has received final approval from FEMA and NYS DHSES.

If you have any questions regarding this request, I can make myself available at your earliest convenience. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Daniel P. McCoy

Albany County Executive

David P. M = Gy

cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader

Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel James Curran, Minority Counsel